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RE: March 2019 Air Monitoring Report for Rowland Hal I Basement 

Dear Dean Janda, 

The attached report from Omega Environmental, dated April 8, 2019, provides March 7-14, 2019 air monitoring results 

for the basement of Rowland Hall during asbestos-related construction activities. 

We have reviewed the report, including the air sample measurements. Furthermore, we also performed transmission 

electron microscopy (TEM) on three air samples. The results of this TEM analysis confinn: 

1. The one 3 .12.19 air sample taken outside the containment during the disturbance of non-asbestos containing

materials (PCM result was above 0.01 flee) does not contain asbestos fibers.

2. The two 3.13 .19 air samples taken outside the containment during the disturbance of non-asbestos containing

materials (PCM result was above 0.01 flee) do not contain asbestos fibers.

Based on our review, the air sample data has been detennined to meet the Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) 

clearance criteria of 0.01 fibers per cubic centimeters of air (flee), which means the air quality in public spaces met or 

exceeded all applicable standards. 

If you have any questions regarding the environmental health and safety of Rowland Hall, please don't hesitate to contact 

us via phone (949.824.6889) or email (magomez@uci.edu). After hours calls may be directed to 949.824.6200. 

If you have any questions regarding the construction activities on the fifth floor of Rowland Hall, please contact Design 

and Construction Services Senior Project Manager Chris Schneider via email (jcshnel@uci.edu). 

We look forward to a safe and successful completion of the Rowland Hall fire life safety improvement project. Please let 

us know if you have any questions. 

Sincerely, 

Marc A. Gomez 

Assistant Vice-Chancellor 

Environmental Health and Safety 

Attachment 

Dick T. Sun 

Associate Deputy Director 

Environmental Health and Safety 
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